

## ROCKWOOD WATER DISTRICT

19601 NE Halsey Portland, Oregon 97230 (503) 665-4179

January 21, 1986

Mr. James R. Boydston Oregon State Health Division Drinking Water Program 1400 S. W. Fifth Avenue Post Office Box 231 Portland, Oregon 97207

Dear Mr. Boydston:

This letter is in response to the reminder in January's <u>Pipeline</u> that all water systems are to submit a schedule for identification and removal of all lead pipe services to the Division, or to certify that no lead piping exists in the system.

To the best of our collective knowledge, the District does not have any lead service pipes in our entire system. Harold Fisher, who has been with the District since January of 1967, has been involved with the replacement of over 40 percent of the District. During those 18 years, he has not found any lead piping. He has been involved with work in all sections of the District and, therefore, I believe we can conclude that the District does not have any lead service piping in existence in our system.

Please let me know if we can be of any further service.

Sincerely,

ROCKWOOD WATER DISTRICT

Chuck Root District Manager

CLR: ph